UMPS MEETING MINUTES  
November 3, 2011
The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm by President Rhonda Gross.

There was a motion to approve the minutes of the October 13, 2011 meeting as written, it was seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Gloria Grabarczyk reported that the chili dinner brought in a profit of $2,500 with $1,200 going directly into student accounts. There was $2,770 in ticket sales and only $265 in expenses. Student account balances have gone out, please check with your student for that information. If you have no money in your account and are not going on the Music Trip, you did not get an account statement.  There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s report dated 10/31/11 as corrected. There was a second and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports
Mrs. Egger reported that the Chamber Choir dresses have arrived and were sent home with hemming instructions and what type of shoes to wear. The choir is caroling at the Craft Fair from 9-10 am on Nov. 12th. Students should wear red and black and Santa hats or antlers if you have them. Tickets for the Milwaukee Children’s Choir performance on Nov. 19th at 2 pm at Hales Corners Lutheran Church are available for free from Mrs. Egger. All choir students must attend a live concert and write something up for class, so this is a great opportunity to hear a wonderful group which includes some Franklin students.
Mr. Hull reported that the orchestra concert is fast approaching and is Monday, November 14th. This will be the premiere of the Chamber Orchestra and a piece written by the summer middle school composition students. The orchestra will be playing at the Craft Fair.
Mrs. Umhoefer was not present at the meeting but left this report:
· Marching band season was very successful, and it culminated with a great performance at the WSMA State Marching Band Championships at UW-Whitewater.  The students earned a silver rating, and we enjoyed having the opportunity to watch the other bands from around the state.  I would like to congratulate all of the students on their hard work and dedication and for being open to the challenge of raising the difficulty level of the shows, year after year.  Thank you SO much to all of the parents who volunteered to help with the pit crew, videotaping, and more, and we really appreciated all of the people who drove out to Whitewater to support us.  Thank you!!

· We have now moved into concert season, and all three groups are preparing repertoire for our Winter Band Concert on Wednesday, December 14.

· Jazz Ensemble has been rehearsing for the past few weeks, and we are preparing for our upcoming performances at the Craft Fair and at our Fall Jazz Concert on Wednesday, November 16.  Report times for the Craft Fair:  Rhythm Section--9:30 AM, Trumpets, Trombones and Saxes--10:00 AM; Perform from 10:40-11:15 AM.  Report times for the concert on November 16:  Everyone--6:45 PM.  Attire for both events is concert black.

· We will be starting to look into WSMA repertoire selections around Thanksgiving.  As in the past, all students are required to participate in at least one event (solo or ensemble)

· Jazz Cabaret update:  The Cabaret will be held on Saturday, February 18, and we have booked our guest artist, "Big Swing Face."  This band is a local performing group comprised of many music educators from the area.  Members of Big Swing Face will also be giving a clinic for the high school and middle school jazz ensembles that afternoon. There will be a brief meeting for anyone interested
New Business:      Cookie Walk: The Cookie Walk will be held on December 17, 2011 in the cafeteria. The Cookie Walk is where you can come and buy a variety of cookies by the pound, or fill a tray for $10. One year we had more customers than cookies, last year we had more cookies than customers. Please spread the word. Cookies can be dropped off on Thursday or Friday at school to your director or on Saturday morning. 
Bowl-a-thon: The bowl-a-thon is scheduled for January 22, 2012, at Motion Plus Lanes in Cudahy (located at Carpenter and Packard). The lanes are being donated by the owner. Rhonda is meeting with the owner next week to determine the best way to run the fundraiser, e.g. sponsors per pin, or for the lane. There will be more information at next month’s meeting. 
Old Business:      Community Days: Boston Store Community Day coupon books are available for sale for $5 with a $10 inside each coupon booklet. The $5 price is all profit and will go directly into your student account. Community Days are November 11th and 12th. Rhonda has the books if interested.
California Trip 2012:  Air Travel Information Form:  Students and chaperones should fill out the form and include a copy of their photo ID (acceptable forms of ID are discussed on the form).  This form and the copy of the photo ID are due to your student's director no later than Friday, November 18.  It is absolutely crucial that the information you provide on the form matches the information on your ID exactly. This form is on the UMPS website.

Craft Fair: The Craft Fair is coming along fine. There are still 12 booths available and Rhonda is still getting calls for booths. Students can get NHS volunteer hours for helping out either Friday, Nov. 11th for set-up or Saturday , Nov. 12th. There was a sign-up sheet in the band room for band students to sign-up for times. The bake sale needs lots of baked goods. There will be a cart in the band room and one in the choir/orchestra room on Friday, Nov. 11th for students to leave bake goods on. Baked goods can also be dropped off on Friday, Nov 11th from 3 – 9 pm or early Saturday morning. We will not only take cookies, and brownies, but also breads. We will also have cookbooks  for sale and if the candy bars are still saleable we will put them out too.
Colonel Pops/Kringle Fundraiser: The owner was at the meeting with some tasty samples for us. He said we are his best customers. He has closed his retail store and will be focusing on fundraisers. His prices this year have gone up; all items will be $8 with $4 of each item being profit going directly into your student’s account. He has only one order form this year. The order forms will be given out on Monday, November 7th and they will be due back on Monday, November 28th. The white popcorn will be in 2 – 8 ounce bags this year. He has a new flavor which is caramelized cheese popcorn. There is still the incentive to sell 15 bags and get one (1) free bag. Please make sure your free items are listed on your order form. The popcorn will be delivered hopefully on Dec. 14th (the day of the band concert and the day before the choir concert), so the Nov. 28th deadline to order is firm. Payments for the popcorn should come in as one (1) check to UMPS for the full amount. If any of your customers wish to write a check it should be made out to the student or their parent. All orders come to the school in a box with the student’s name on it. A copy of the form will be available on the UMPS website – www.fhsumps.weebly.com.  The owner has a money back guarantee, but only if a small amount is eaten from the bag, you can return for a new item or your money back.
We are in need of somebody to head the Kringle sale or we will not have one this year. 
Clothing Fundraiser: The directors have not had a chance to discuss sweatshirts and clothing as a fundraiser. They will talk before the next meeting.
There was a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:34 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy Minshall
